Responsiveness Summary

Public comment period for DNS Determination (February 12 to March 13, 2017)

Ecology received two comments during the comment period.

- 1. A letter from Ms. Gretchen Kaehler of Department of Archaeology & Historic Preservation. The Port of Seattle will comply with the request for professional archaeological monitoring plan and monitor. See the attached letter and email correspondence.
- 2. An Email from Mr. Herb Pearse of VMS. Ecology acknowledge the information received. See the attached email response.



March 13, 2017

Ms. Sunny Becker Site Manager WA State Dept. of Ecology 3190 160th Ave SE Bellevue, WA98008

In future correspondence please refer to:
Project Tracking Code: 2017-03-01803

Property: Port of Seattle Terminal 30 Cleanup Site

Re: Archaeology - Professional Archaeological Monitoring Plan and Monitor Requested

Dear Ms. Becker:

Thank you for contacting the Washington State Historic Preservation Officer (SHPO) and Department of Archaeology and Historic Preservation (DAHP) and providing documentation regarding the above referenced project. The cleanup area has a high probability for containing archaeological resources associated with both precontact use of the area and historical use of Seattle. There are nine recorded archaeological sites within approximately 3,500 feet of the project area. An archaeological monitoring report of an area approximately 400 feet north of the cleanup area has documented evidence of precontact archaeological resources during geotechnical borings.

We request that a professional archaeologist be present to monitor ground disturbing under an archaeological Monitoring and Inadvertent Discovery Plan (MIDP) reviewed by DAHP and the interested Tribes prior to ground disturbance.

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on this project and we look forward to receiving the MIDP for review. Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

Gretchen Kaehler

Assistant State Archaeologist, Local Governments

(360) 586-3088

gretchen.kaehler@dahp.wa.gov

Bretsen a.Ka

cc. Richard Young, Cultural Resources Director, Tulalip Tribe Dennis Lewarch, THPO, Suquamish Tribe Steven Mullen Moses, Cultural Resources, Snoqualmie Tribe Cecile Hansen, Chair, Duwamish Tribe Laura Murphy, Archaeologist, Muckleshoot Tribe



Becker, Sunny (ECY)

From:

Becker, Sunny (ECY)

Sent:

Friday, March 24, 2017 11:37 AM

To:

Kuroiwa, Roy; Chu, Catherine

Subject:

RE: Archaeological monitoring requested at T30

Hi Roy,

That's great the Port will do the archeological monitoring. Thanks.

Sunny

From: Kuroiwa, Roy [Kuroiwa.R@portseattle.org]

Sent: Thursday, March 23, 2017 3:26 PM

To: Kuroiwa, Roy; Chu, Catherine; Becker, Sunny (ECY) Subject: RE: Archaeological monitoring requested at T30

Hi, just off the phone with Gretchen. Yes, will need to prepare a Monitoring and inadvertent discovery Plan, will hire a firm to do this during the EDR. Trench work might get down to the tidelands, so we want the plan and archeologist on site. Might also find fill items, that will require an archaeologist to interpret and determine significant or not significant finding.

Made this decision partially on a project that discovered something at 5 feet bgs, around 400 feet or more from T30. WSDOT Bertha probably. Couple sites found here.

Sunny, I'm okay with moving forward with a plan. Hopefully, we can draft a plan that requires an arch on site, but not full time. We did something similar with T117 cleanup. Regardless, lets plan to include this in the scope of the EDR and see the details then. Crete will need to hire an arch sub to prepare the plan.

Roy

From: Becker, Sunny (ECY) [mailto:HLIN461@ECY.WA.GOV]

Sent: Thursday, March 23, 2017 11:22 AM

To: Kuroiwa, Roy

Cc: Kaehler, Gretchen (DAHP)

Subject: Archaeological monitoring requested at T30

Hi Roy,

Gretchen from Department of Archaeology & Historic Preservation would like to talk to you about the archaeological monitoring at T30. Her phone number is (360) 586-3088. She is cced on this email. Thanks.

Sunny

Becker, Sunny (ECY)

From:

Becker, Sunny (ECY)

Sent:

Wednesday, March 29, 2017 2:31 PM

To:

'herb@eco-tec-inc.com'

Subject:

RE: Sunny / ADsorb-it Products Remove Visible Oils and Particulates from Water

Hi Mr. Pearse,

Thanks for the information.

Sunny Becker

From: Herb Pearse [mailto:herb@eco-tec-inc.com]
Sent: Thursday, February 02, 2017 10:53 AM

To: Becker, Sunny (ECY) < HLIN461@ECY.WA.GOV >

Subject: Sunny / ADsorb-it Products Remove Visible Oils and Particulates from Water

Dear Sunny,

Regarding the Port of Seattle Terminal 30 site cleanup, for your reference and consideration, I have included information for our Patented ADsorb-it Fabric Technology / Products for the effective removal of even the visible oil sheen and particulates from water. We provide our technology / products to many companies in California where some of the most stringent discharge regulations exist and the Washington State Department of Ecology has been purchasing and using our products for several years.

The U.S. Navy, Oil Production Companies, National Grid, Southern California Edison, PacifiCorp, the Bonneville Power Administration and other major utilities internationally use and reuse our ADsorb-it Filter Socks and products to address their dewatering / water filtration needs. During the BP Oil Release in 2010, we provided many miles of shoreline protection using the ADsorb-it Fabric as an oil fence.

Since ADsorb-it does not noticeably degrade in sunlight, long term deployment of ADsorb-it provides ongoing cleanup of waterway oil issues because, when left in place, it sorbs oils over the long term and allows the oils to bio-degrade in the fabric as opposed to dispersing / migrating to other locations. The ADsorb-it Fabric can be cleaned and reused indefinitely thus making our products environmentally sustainable and highly cost effective.

We manufacture many product configurations for different applications including stormwater and oil spill response so please take a look at our web site www.eco-tec-inc.com and click on "Products" in the left column and then click the individual products for more photos of different applications. Since we are the manufacturer we are also in a position to provide custom designed products to meet any special applications.

Best Regards,

Herb Pearse

herb@eco-tec-inc.com Phone: 888-668-8982 Fax: 253-884-6803

International: 001-253-884-6804

Eco-Tec, Inc. / **VMS** An Environmental Partnership, LLP www.eco-tec-inc.com